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Minutes of the Royal Burgh of Selkirk and District Community Council Held 
online via Zoom at 6.00pm on Monday 10th August 

1.       
Present – Community Councillors : Alistair Pattullo (Chair), Kirsty Lovatt, Judith Thompson, George Irvine, Graham Easton, Sue Bremner, Tom Combe, and David Deacon.

Also present – SBC Councillor Caroline Cochrane, and Gordon Edgar; 2 representatives from the local press; Jim Mcpherson (Cycling without Age).

2.       
Apologies – Alisdaire Lockhart, Jim Stillie, Aileen Firth, Elaine Thornton-Nicol, and Ian King.
3.       
Declarations of Interest – None. 

4.       
Minutes of previous meeting approved by GEas and seconded by David Deacon.
5.       
Matters Arising – None.

6.       
Community Police Report – New community police officer advised AP that all reports are forwarded to SBC councillors. Neither CC nor GEd have received a copy and will follow up.

7.       
Cycling without Age – Jim McPherson discussed this project with the CC and summarised that it is to enable people with limited mobility a chance to get out and about in the community.


There are 50 active chapters in Scotland with the intention of setting up another chapter in Selkirk.


A meeting was held a few weeks ago with other Selkirk organisations. It was decided that the Haining was an ideal venue for trails as the pathway has been extended for wheelchair users.


JMcP was looking for a volunteer to represent the CC within the steering group. GEas happy to do so and feels this will be beneficial for Selkirk. Funding options have been looked at and the group are considering ordering 1 trishaw to begin with.


SB asked if it was possible to rent one first. JMcP confirmed that there is no charge to test them and it would not be an issue to get one again from Hawick for another trial day. He also noted that Durty Events have offered storage space as well as an offer from Thornfield and the Haining.


GEas noted that trails are not constrained to the Haining and other areas such as the Riverside would be suitable also.


DD offered his assistance and felt that other opportunities for usage such as the Remembrance Parade should also be noted. JMcP confirmed that a trishaw had been used for the Hawick Remembrance Parade and had been well received.


JMcP confirmed that there was no charge for the service but that donations would be accepted. DD aske if the donations would go to the steering group or direct to the charity. JMcP stated that funding is received from Central Government and that there are various options to discuss regarding the transfer of monies.


AP thanked JMcP for his time and the CC agreed in principal to support the project.
   
 
8.       
Local Improvements - A discussion was had as to which local groups in Selkirk may require financial assistance. Rowlands are in good shape at the moment, and the Scouts and Guides are national organisations already in receipt of finances. AP agreed to let it be known that the CC can help if needed.


GEas noted that weedkilling was required again and that it would be useful if shop and business owners could deal with their own areas. CC asked if the CC could draw up a letter advising of such a request to BIDS and it would be forwarded on to business owners.


Discussion was then had about speeding throughout the town and a Police Scotland initiative re speeding. The flashing “20” sign is not working at the entrance to Russell Place and it may be more beneficial to move onto Hillside Terrace.


AP agreed that speeding is an issue but when police carried out a previous survey to monitor speeding on the A7, it was found that the majority of drivers were compliant with the speed limit.


JT asked how we could go about making Selkirk a 20’s Plenty area. KL advised that when she had looked into this a few years ago she had been advised that it was a costly exercise in terms of signage etc. It is also very time-consuming and would require help from everyone.


(GEd. had to leave meeting unexpectedly.)


CC advised that Vivien Nash and Lindsay Neil are setting up a pop up shop to gather feedback from residents with regards to 20’s Plenty. There is also the possibility of setting up a stall at the Farmer’s Market for the same reason. SB offered to help on the stall.


Lastly, CC confirmed that wall at the corner of Tower Street and Back Row should be getting repaired soon.

9.       
Planning Matters - None
10.     
Open Forum – None

11.
SBC Councillor Reports – 

CC – Traffic as discussed in item 8.

Approached by a resident who had owned land in cemetery, sold to SBC, and then bought back. The leases are only temporary so CC looking into where in cemeteries are too small for burials but could be used for ashes. This could be a way of generating mor money for SBC which could be spent on the cemeteries.

12.    
Treasurer’s Report – 


COMMUNITY COUNCIL

Very little activity since last month – a couple of small donations to SRT and some office expenses

£3,550 in account

£1,644 ring-fenced for fountain

 £874    ring-fenced for SRT

Leaves £1,032 in general funds

Still waiting for support grant. An email has been received from Clare Malster at SBC, but not sure when they will be able to start processing grants. Due to already having funds ring-fenced we’ve been able to respond to situation.  

BLOOMING SELKIRK

£1400 in account

Again very little activity since last month - a few more hanging basket donations and one outgoing of £70 to support the refurbishment of Fleshmarket Steps.

Total hanging basket donations £295 (compared to £460 in 2019).

13.     
Selkirk Response Team – Geas advised that the SRT is still operational and had recently received more food donations. He is keen to start preparing for the next emergency and to learn from the last few months. It is hoped that this will stand us in good stead for winter. GEas again thanked all members of the community who have helped out.

14.      SHMG – no report.

Blooming Selkirk - Fleshmarket Steps – initiative of local resident – spent most of a week clearing weeds and rubbish out of beds and refreshing soil with new compost.
Planting has begun and the rain has helped – should come away very well next year.
More initiatives like this would be good, but they need to be initiated by members of the community and we need more volunteers to step up to help.  This will be an issue when it comes to clearing the town centre planters in the autumn.
15.     Chamber of Trade – no report.

16.       Reports from other Organisations – None

17.
AOCB – GEas noted that Selkirk Rugby club had recently held their AGM at the Philiphaugh suite and were able to do so in a socially distanced manner.


SB asked if there had been any developments re the one way system at Yarrow Terrace. CC advised that a meeting will be scheduled in the next couple of weeks.


SB also enquired as to why there are no police on the road at bike rallies. CC responded that police had attended the last rally and it had made a big difference. CC also noted that the positive side to the rallies is that the bikers do stop off and use our local businesses. DD also stressed that the majority of them are capable bikers.


DD asked if the CCTV project was still going ahead. CC confirmed that it is still on the agenda at BIDS meetings.


DD also asked if there was an update re the travelling community. GEd stated that boy racers have been cutting up the rugby pitch again. The travellers do not like reporting to the police so GEd has asked them to contact him directly. CC noted her frustration that the swimming pool is closed and unlikely to open before next year as this means that the caravan park is also closed. CC disagrees that it is not viable to reopen and feels that Selkirk is losing out on money by not having the park open for visitors.


With regard to co-opting a member of the High School onto the CC, AP advised that AF is dealing with this and will look into it once the schools go back.


DD noted that the removal of the tree at Fletcher’s has greatly improved road safety and asked if there were plans to remove any more. CC responded that there are no plans as yet.


AP asked if everyone was happy to go ahead with the next meeting as September or October are usually when the CC have a short break. Everyone agreed to keep the next meeting in place.

There being no further business, the meeting closed at 7:00pm. The next scheduled meeting is to take place on Monday 14th September 2020 (time and venue TBC).
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